Dixie Region SCCA General Membership Meeting
October 1st, 2014

Meeting called to order by Chris Yearwood at 7:32 PM

Meeting Minutes: Membership meeting minutes read by Wilson Richardson: Unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s Report: Given by Robert Mayfield. Current balance is $22,456.19. Unanimously Approved.
Membership Report: Given by Chris Yearwood. 128 Members. Up one member from last month

Old Business:

Novice school went very well.

Nominations
No new nominations made. Final list of nominees who have accepted their nominations is as follows.
Regional Executive: Steve Seymore
Assistant Regional Executive: Chris Yearwood
Secretary: Wilson Richardson
Treasurer: Robert Mayfield

Board of Directors: Bryan Batchelor, Arty Gallegos, Terry Nitti, Heidi Nitti, Mark Canekeratne, James Bell, Cody Johnson,
Danielle Miller, JD Kemp.

Motion made to close nominations. Motion carries.

SGMP is back in control of their facility after having tax problems. They have confirmed that the Region does have a free event. The
Region will likely use this event to host Allies vs Axis.

The National Tour Ofiice would like to hold the Dixie National Tour at SGMP.
The Region may hold a Solo Match Tour at Moultrie in May.
New Business:

After the September event a new participant left the site by doing a burnout/donut in front of the site office. Because of the unfortunate
location of this burnout the tire marks must be cleaned off. The Club has offered to cover the cleaning cost for The City of Moultrie.
Dixie Region will require the offending driver to pay all associated cost to the Club. If the offender refuses to pay the cost he/she will
not be allowed to attend any future Club events. Additionally, if the costs are not paid the Club will also warn neighboring regions of
the offender’s actions and recommend they do not allow him/her to participate at their events either.

The Region will add “No Burnouts” to the list of things covered at the drivers meeting.

Wilson Richardson gave a presentation of the purposed changes to the bylaws.

Membership recommends allowing the whole club to vote on whether the term limit for the office of Regional Executive should be 2
or 3 years by putting it on the ballot as a separate measure.

The by-laws committee has made note of all recommendations and will update the proposed changes accordingly.

Motion made to for the By-Laws Committee make the changes to the by-laws recommend at this meeting, have the by-laws reviewed
and signed by a legal advisor, and reviewed one last time by the committee. If the committee approves the by-laws after they’ve been
signed by the legal advisor then the changes shall be put on the ballot. Motion carries.

Other Business:

Meeting adjourned at 10:09 PM



